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MINUTES 
 
Montevallo City Council Work Session 
August 10, 2020 
5:30 p.m. at City Hall 
 
 
Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Arthur Herbert, Council 
Member Tiffany Bunt and Council Member Jason Peterson were in attendance.  Council 
Member Willie Goldsmith was absent.   
 
Mayor Cost called the Work Session to order at 5:30 p.m.  
 
The City Clerk explained the request to approve the change of Tier 2 employees covered under 
RSA to Tier 1. He noted the estimated annual expense to the city is a little more than $14,000 
per year. That amount covers the current Tier 1 employees. Tier 2 employees will have higher 
percentage deducted from their pay.  However, they will receive much greater retirement 
benefits – same as existing Tier 1 - in exchange.  
 
Office Todd Burr spoke on behalf of the Police Department. He said they support this proposed 
change.  
 
In response to a question from Mayor Cost, Kirk Hamby, Director of Public Works, said this 
change would not affect most of his employees. However, those that it would support the 
change.  
 
Lt. Harrelson said the main benefit to police officers is they can retire after 25 years of service, 
with no age limitation. Most officers are burnt out after that many years, and it would be better 
for everyone for them to be able to retire before 60.  
 
Mayor Cost then discussed the request from the Falcon Flight program to use the Senior Center 
while the seniors are still prohibited from using the facility – except for the meal delivery 
program on Mondays. They would use it Tuesday – Friday for a 9-week period.  They will keep it 
clean.  She then presented the proposed MOA: 
 
 

 Memorandum of Agreement 

 

Between the City of Montevallo and Shelby County Schools 
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Whereas, Montevallo’s Grady Parker Senior Center is temporarily closed due to the COVID-19 

Pandemic; and 

 

Whereas, the COVID-19 Pandemic has left the Shelby County School’s Falcon Flight Program 

temporarily without an adequate facility to operate their program;    

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT AGREED as follows: 

• Only designated Shelby County Schools staff, City of Montevallo Park and Recreation 
staff and Falcon Flight students will be permitted to enter the building during program 
hours.  

• Hours and days of permitted occupancy will be Tuesday - Friday, 7:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.  

• Students and staff will thoroughly clean the building prior to exiting every Friday, wiping 
down all doors, handles, kitchen counters, tables and other surfaces as well as cleaning 
the restrooms and sweeping and mopping the floors.  

• Students and staff are required to wear masks when in the building during program 
hours.  

• Program staff and students will be permitted to use the computers, phones and other 
materials and equipment as needed. Students must be supervised per Shelby County 
Schools guidelines.  

• Program staff are to report any damages to the property or any malfunctioning 
equipment to Shane Baugh, park director, as soon as possible.  

• The Shelby County Schools shall list the City of Montevallo as an additional insured on 
their policy to cover and potential damage or liability related to the use of the Center.  

• Shelby County Schools agree to pay for any damages caused by staff or students.  

• The City of Montevallo agrees to provide restroom paper products and hand washing 
soap.  

• The City of Montevallo will conduct building walk throughs each Monday and will 
discuss problems or questions with program staff as needed.  

• This agreement shall remain in effect from August 10th - October 8th, 2020, with a 
renewal opportunity each 9 weeks thereafter, as long as the Montevallo Seniors are 
unable to utilize the facility as a result of the Pandemic. 

• This agreement may be terminated by either party with a two-week written notice. 

 

ACKNOWLEDGED and AGREED this ___ DAY of _____, 2020. 

___________________________ 
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Hollie C. Cost, Mayor 

City of Montevallo 

___________________________ 

_____________________ 

Shelby County Schools 

 
Carla Layton and other from the program joined via Zoom. She noted how beneficial this 
program is to these students. They’ve been able to learn a great deal of life-skills through their 
work at City Hall and in businesses throughout town. They thanked the council for considering 
this proposal. 
 
Council Member Herbert said he thought the proposal was a good one, and the cost to the city 
would be minimal.  
 
Shane Baugh, Director of Parks & Recreation, said he is glad they will be able to utilize the 
facility until the seniors are able to return.  
 
Shane Kelly with Interstellar was on Zoom.  He explained they produce a unique, ginger beer 
product. They would brew the beer on-site, and include a brew pub as part of their operations. 
He said they’ve been in business nearly 3 years.  
 
He highlighted the following Letter of Intent:  
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Council Member Herbert asked where the difference in the project financing cost versus the 
rent, sales tax, and old loan payments would come from.  
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The City Clerk said that could come from our State Capital Improvement Account.  
 
Council Member Nix said the payback based on just the rent and taxes Interstellar would pay 
would be 72 years.  
 
 
Montevallo City Council Meeting  
August 10, 2020 
6:00 p.m. at City Hall 
 
Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Arthur Herbert, Council 
Member Tiffany Bunt and Council Member Jason Peterson were in attendance.  Council 
Member Willie Goldsmith was absent.   
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 

Mayor Cost opened the regular meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

Approval and/or corrections of the minutes – 7/27/20     
 
The City Clerk noted that his email to the Council containing the minutes was not received.  
Therefore, approval of the minutes would need to be delayed until the next meeting.  
 
Recognitions / Awards: NONE 
 
Opportunities for citizens to speak to the Council  
 
Linda McCray addressed the Council and suggested that lighting and other improvements 
similar to those in downtown need to be extended beyond the bridge. She said we need to 
“bridge the gap.” In addition, she said we need to pay more attention to improvements in the 
Aldrich community.  She mentioned the need to improve Dailey Park, and said we need public 
transportation throughout the city. 
 
Patricia Gilmore addressed the Council regarding a problem in her yard which she said was the 
result of a drainpipe installed through her property by the city years ago.  
 
Mayor Cost informed the Council Mr. Hamby has looked at this issue. We have talked to her 
about what it will take for us to fill that hole. That is the only thing we are able to address. 
 
Mr. Hamby said we will simply fill that hole with stone.  That hole has nothing to do with 
whatever other water problems she is experiencing.   
  
Council Member Nix asked what kind of pipe it is. 
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Mr. Hamby said he does not know. If it was a drainpipe, he has been unable to locate the 
outlet.  
 
Ms. Gilmore said the pipe was put in by Raymond Cardwell.  
 
Mayor Cost told Ms. Gilbert she would talk to her more about this after the meeting. 
 
Steve Gilbert, Director of the Montevallo Chamber of Commerce, commented that he thinks 
selling the cell tower is a bad idea.  He also said, while he supports the idea of bringing a hotel 
to the city, he does not think the lot behind Victory is the best location.   
 
Facebook Comments: 
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Committee Reports and Consideration of Bills: 
 
Public Health & Safety (Police, Fire, Code Enforcement, Housing Abatement)–  

 

Chief Littleton presented the following: 
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Council Member Herbert asked the Chief when the car tag cameras will be installed. The Chief 

said it should be in a few weeks.  

 

Fire Chief Brad Davis said that call volume for July was up a bit.  Otherwise, it has been business 

as usual. He also mentioned that fire inspections have resumed.  
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Mayor Cost said she appreciates their efforts, and noted that fire inspections are very 

important.   

 

Sustainability (Streets & Sanitation, Recycling, Arbor & Beautification, ValloCycle, 

Environmental Preservation Initiatives) – 

 

Mr. Hamby said they have been very busy with routine items. They installed a crosswalk on 

Island Street behind Jacks leading to the Elementary School. They made improvements to the 

Bulldog Bridge Trail, and are painting other crosswalks. The bike rack location in the CVS parking 

lot will be painted soon.   

    

Sustainability Director Olivia Barone thanked Mr. Hamby and his crews for their assistance. She 

said the crosswalk on Island Street is critical to protecting students as they walk to school. 

American Thrift Store picked up 4,000 lbs. of donated items in July, 11,000 lbs. to date.  She 

also noted we are able to recycle the coroplast election signs, and encouraged candidates to 

bring them to the Recycling Center after the election if they don’t intend to reuse them.  

 

A representative from Alabama Power Company explained the proposal to replace our 

streetlights with  LED fixtures. This will be at virtually no additional cost to the city.  

 

Ms. Barone said she is working on a grant to replace the lighting at the library with LED fixtures. 

A 20% match is required, which should cost us around $8,000.   

 

In response to a question from Council Member Herbert, the APCO representative said the light 

color, quality and brightness will be better. Plus, all of the old fixtures will be replaced, not just 

the bulbs.  These lights should last 15-20 years and reduce complaints about light outages.  

Also, if there is a problem., the light poles will all be numbered, making the problem easy to 

report and correct.  He also said there is no maintenance cost associated with the lights. If one 

is damaged or goes out, it is replaced at no additional charge to the city. The project should be 

able to get started in 12-14 weeks, and take about a month after that to complete.    

 

  

Recreation, Preservation and Community Development (Parks & Recreation, Golf Course, 

Youth Athletics, Trails, Planning & Zoning, Annexations,) –  

 

Shane Baugh, Director of Parks & Recreation, informed the Council there will be no travel ball 

tournaments tis weekend. We’re still planning to have football this fall. It will be determined by 
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what the High School does. We should know more after school starts.  Not sure of the status of 

volleyball. It may be held-off until spring.  

 

The parks are all very busy. Shoal Creek Park is attracting visitors from all over.  

 

In response to a question from Council Member Nix, Mr. Baugh reported the trails are needing 

to be mowed a lot more often due to the rain. Otherwise, they are in very good shape.  

 

Dwight Dellinger updated the Council on the golf course. The level of play is slightly behind this 

time last year, but the course is in very good condition.  

 

Council Member Nix asked about cart availability.  Mr. Dellinger said we are getting repairs on 

some of the carts.  We have 24 out of the 36 carts currently available.  

 

Council Member Nix reminded everyone there will be a Planning Commission meeting August 

20th at 6:00 p.m. her at City Hall.  He said they will be discussing the proposed development at 

Colonial Oaks, beyond the Crossroads.     

  

   

Education, Arts & Outreach (Schools, UM, Boys & Girls Club, Library, American Village, Sister 

City Commission, Artwalk, IMPACT) – 

 

Council Member Bunt said the schools are staring back with a modified schedule. She also 

noted the Arts Council has changed its name to the Montevallo Arts Collaborative.  

 

Savannah Kitchens, Director of the Parnell Memorial Library, presented the following:  
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IMPACT Director Sarah Hogan presented the following: 

 



19 
 

 

 

City Council Meeting 

August 10, 2020 

 

• We have been working with MJCC as they have been hosting Virtual Youth Forums for our local 

candidates.  One forum remains for our Mayoral candidates that will be held on Tuesday, August 

11 at 6:00 pm via the City of Montevallo Facebook page.   Please tune in.  Also, as a reminder, all 

forums are available to view at any time on the City of Montevallo Facebook page as well.  

 

• We successfully held our second Drive-In Movie on Friday night in celebration of Back to School. 

We are thankful to Wayne Davis Construction LLC for their sponsorship and recognizing the 

importance of providing our youth with positive activity choices.  Citizens sent messages 

thanking us for hosting the event as they have not been able to enjoy family friendly events due 

to covid and this was one they could all enjoy.  So, thank you again to Wayne Davis 

Construction. I’d also like to thank Kirk, Shane and Byron of our Public Works Department, 

Savannah from Parnell Memorial Library, Councilman Jason Peterson for securing equipment 

and assisting with set-up and the Park and Rec department for use of the facilities, Olivia Barone 

and Morgan Gray for assisting as parking and movie attendants and Montevallo Police 

Department for assisting with spotlights and safety during tear-down. 

 

• Impact held a virtual coalition meeting last Tuesday.  I appreciate the coalitions work to further 

our mission and identify action plans that will address specific concerns in our community.  We 

are still gathering data from our Community Survey located on our Facebook page 

@ImpactMontevallo.  We also prioritized our action items and will be forming short-term action 

teams.  If you are interested in joining in and learning more, I’d be happy to talk with you.  There 

is an opportunity for all of us to make an impact.   

 

• I’d like to thank Chief Littleton and Lieutenant Harrelson for forming a strong partnership with 

Impact to provide Montevallo youth with the best prevention strategies and services.  They 

joined me in a meeting last week with school administrators to introduce our School Resource 

Officers and build an open relationship for ongoing dialogue to ensure our students success and 

well-being.  We will work collaboratively to provide prevention resources to our students, 

teachers, and parents.  I greatly appreciate our school leaders in working with us and helping us 

to identify best strategies during these challenging times. 

 

• Today, we held the annual Montevallo Junior City Council Retreat and new officers were 

elected.  I am happy to introduce our new Junior Mayor, Ms. Olivia Gilbert.  Olivia is here with us 

tonight and would like to provide you with a brief report.  
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 Council Member Bunt congratulated Ms. Gilbert on her election as Junior Mayor.  

 

 

Finance, Economic Development & Tourism (Finance, MDCD, IDB, Chamber, Historical 

Commission, Main Street) –  

 
Mr. Gilbert said the survey they’ve been working on is complete and they should be able to 
share the results very soon.  They are also working with the library, Junior City Council, and 
Team Lehman to produce a story-time videos, where someone in the community reads a story 
and we post it online. He noted, as well, that we had 225 shoppers at the Farmer’s Market last 
week, and 200 today. 
 
The Chamber is working on having its website translatable into Spanish. On the website, the 
Chamber’s annual school scholarship application is posted. Local students planning to attend 
UM are eligible to apply. 
 
Courtney Bennett thanked the fire department and revenue folks for helping to create the 
“Starting a Business in Montevallo Guide.”  She said there are 8 businesses planning to open 
soon in Montevallo.  
 
Council Member Peterson reported on the MDCD meeting earlier that day. He said the Hwy 25 
Crosswalk project is expected to start at the end of the month.  It should take 3 months to 
complete. Paving in Arden should start this month, as well.  
 
Council Member Peterson then made a motion to approve the payment of the bills. Council 
Member Nix seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.     
   
 
Consent Agenda: NONE 
 
New Business: 
 

2020 Capital Improvement Plan – Hotel, Brew Pub, Storm Shelter, Sidewalks/Accessibility –  
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Mayor Cost reminded the Council that the lower level of the building will still be used for city 

purposes.  

The City Clerk discussed how the funding would work, paying off our existing loan at Central 

State Bank, and using the funds we currently use to pay that loan, along with the anticipated 

rent and sales tax from Interstellar, as well as and additional amount from our State Capital 

Improvement Fund to pay off the loan over a 20 year period.    

Mayor Cost noted we would take this project in steps.  We are asking for approval of the 

concept, with the first step being the sale of the tower property. 

Council Member Nix questioned whether of not a 55 room hotel can generate the level of 

occupancy and income they’ve projected.  
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Mayor Cost said their projections are their own. They are in the hotel business and are 

confident with those projections. This is in line with multiple studies we’ve commissioned on a 

possible hotel development in Montevallo. 

Council Member Herbert said he would appreciate seeing a copy of those studies.  

Mayor Cost pointed out that we’re not investing cash in the hotel itself. They will be investing 

their money in the project.    

 Council Member Nix recommended the Council consider the possibility of constructing several 

smaller storm shelters around town versus one large one on this site. 

Council Member Herbert said he likes this proposal because it is in line with the goals of our 

Comp Plan.   

 Council Member Peterson noted this is in line with plans we’ve been working on for at least the 

past 6 years.  

Council Member Bunt agreed, noting it offers the things we need for our city to continue to 

grow. 

Council Member Peterson said that selling the tower at the $600,000 price is a smart move. In 

20 years, with small cell technology emerging as quickly as it is, the technology on this tower 

will most likely be obsolete.  

As pointed out by the Mayor and City Clerk, the first step would be to sell the cell tower 

property and use a portion of that money to pay off our existing debt.  

Council Member Herbert made a motion to approve the overall concept and accept the offer of 

$600,000 for the tower, subject to the Council’s approval of a final sales contract. Council 

Member Peterson seconded.  

Council Member Nix pointed out this will let us move forward on the Capital Plan without 

actually committing is to anything at this point. Everything will still need to be approved by the 

council in pieces.  

Mayor Cost said that was correct. She said she would like it to get done over the coming five 

meetings they have left together. She then called for a vote.  ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.   

   

RSA - Converting Tier 2 Employees to Tier 1 – 
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Council Member Peterson said he concern was whether or not our Tier 2 employees were in 

favor of this. Based on what he heard that night, he said they clearly are.  Therefore, he made a 

motion to approve the resolution.  Council Member Bunt seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION 

APPROVED.  

   

Resolution No. 08102020-400 

 

RESOLUTION TO PROVIDE TIER I BENEFITS TO TIER II PLAN MEMBERS  

 WHEREAS, under the provisions of Act 2019-132, employers who participate in the Employees’ 

Retirement System pursuant to Ala. Code § 36-27-6 may elect to provide Tier I retirement benefits to Tier 

II plan members, and  

WHEREAS, the City of Montevallo participates in the Employees’ Retirement System pursuant to Ala. Code 

§ 36-27-6 and wishes to improve retirement benefits for its Tier II plan members;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY OF MONTEVALLO,  

that the City elects to provide Tier I retirement benefits to its Tier II plan members, subject to approval by 

the Employees’ Retirement System Board of Control; that, if approved, such election shall be effective the 

following fiscal year and is irrevocable.    

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the City of Montevallo has reviewed the actuarial cost estimates provided 

by the Employees’ Retirement System for such election and agrees to pay any resulting increases in the 

employer contribution rate.  

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that beginning in the month that such election is effective, the City of 

Montevallo’s Tier II plan members shall contribute 7.5% of their earnable compensation to the Employees’ 

Retirement System and the City of Montevallo’s Tier II plan members who are firefighters or law 

enforcement officers, as defined by Ala. Code § 36-27-59(a), shall contribute 8.5% of their earnable 

compensation to the Employees’ Retirement System, as required by Act 2019-132.  

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the City of Montevallo has not increased the member contribution rates 

for its Tier I members as provided by Act 2011-676 and, as required by Ala. Code § 36-27-6.5, the City of 

Montevallo has submitted to the Employees’ Retirement System a plan to increase such rates.   

  

Signature of Authorizing Official __________________________________________________  

Name and Title: Hollie C. Cost, Mayor  
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Date ________________________________  

 Attest:  ______________________________, Herman Lehman, City Clerk & Treasurer 

 

Authorization to Purchase Football Helmets – 

 

Mr. Baugh explained that the helmets we have now will require reconditioning in order to be 

used.  That will be $4,000.  Next year, we will have to buy new helmets anyway because the 

ones we have now will be too old.  Therefore, he recommends we go ahead and replace them 

now. Ultimately, this saves us $4,000. He recommended the Council approve the low bidder.  

Council Member Herbert said he looked at other equipment sellers, as well, and this price 

appears cheaper than other alternatives.  

Mr. Baugh said the low bidder was even cheaper than the company we typically do business 

with.  

Shane, 
Please see below quote on your email and other feedback: 
 
Turn around time is 2 weeks if helmets in stock, 3 weeks if helmets have to be 
manufactured. 
Suggest you expect 3 weeks plus 2 days FedEx shipping from order submission to 
customer delivery. 
 
XXL helmets are not offered in Youth sizes, so I added the 2 XXL to the XL for 10 
helmets and no XXS. 
 
82 Youth Helmets per your sizes below: 
$105.00 per helmet x 82 helmets =$8,610.00 
$15.00 per helmet shipping x 82 helmets =$1,575.00 
Total Helmets:$10,185.00 
 
Fall Billing 9-1-2020 with payment in full due offered for your consideration. 
 
2020 Schutt A11 Youth Molded Non Inflatable helmet, Royal Blue helmet with attached 
Carbon steel Faceguard ((Orange) and chin strap. 
 
I will need to place order mid week (week of 3-16-2020) if possible. I am having knee 
replacement surgery on Monday 3-23-2020. 
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Thank you. 
I look forward to hearing from you. 
Please contact me with any questions. 
Thanks  
Randolph  

Randolph Melichar 
Southern Sports Equipment LLC 
2109 Brook Highland Ridge 
Birmingham,  AL. 35242 
Cell: 205-529-4422 
Email: wrmelichar@att.net 
 
 

 

 

mailto:wrmelichar@att.net
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Council Member Nix made a motion to accept the low bid from Southern Sports Equipment LLC. 
Council Member Herbert seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.  
 
Request from Falcon Flight Program to use the Senior Center while it is closed due to COVID-19 

– 

Council Member Peterson suggested we conform adequate internet in the building. Mayor Cost 

said she will do that.  

Council Member Herbert made a motion to approve the Memorandum of Agreement. Council 

Member Peterson seconded. ALL AYES . . .MOTION APPROVED.   

Alabama Power Contract for Lighting Services – 
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Council Member Nix made a motion to approve the agreement. Council Member Herbert 

seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.  
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Amendment of Budget as follows: 

o Increase 10. 4151.41020 General Sales Tax from $2,340,000 to $2,496,000 
o Increase 10.4310.80010 Streets & Roads Salaries from $252,599 to $340,000 
o Increase 10.4310.80015 Streets & Roads Payroll Tax from $19,700 to $23,800 

 
Council Member Peterson made a motion to amend the budget as follows: 

o Increase 10. 4151.41020 General Sales Tax from $2,340,000 to $2,496,000 
o Increase 10.4310.80010 Streets & Roads Salaries from $252,599 to $340,000 
o Increase 10.4310.80015 Streets & Roads Payroll Tax from $19,700 to $23,800 

 

Council Member Bunt seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.  

Old Business: 
 

Ammersee Lakes Paving Request – Tom Bagley  - The City Clerk explained that the bids are in 

the works.  No action necessary.   

 
Dailey Park Update – Discussed earlier.  

 
Board Appointments:  
 
Mayor Cost recommended Stacia Brady to serve on the BZA. This will be added to the next 
agenda.  
 
Other Business: 
 
Poll Officials: 
 
The City Clerk noted we are still having trouble finding people to work the polling place on 
Election Day due to fears pf COVID-19. The following is everyone we have a this point.  We will 
continue to work on finding more people. 
 
Orr Park Building (Districts 1, 2. 3, 4 & 5) 

1. Jacqueline Chappell, Chief Election Official District 2  
2. Kathlyn Lathion,,     District 2 
3. Bobbie Ross,      District 2 
4. Callie Mae Worthey,     District 2 
5. Lillie Pierson,      District 4 
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6. Brandelyn Nelson,     District 4 
7. Michelle Pawlik,     District 1 
8. OPEN 
9. OPEN 
10. OPEN 
11. OPEN 
12. OPEN 
13. OPEN  

 

Absentee – City Clerk 

Council Member Herbert made a motion to appoint the poll officials.  Council Member Peterson 
second. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.    
 

Resolution No. 08102020-600 

Resolution Appointing Election Officials 

 

WHEREAS, a regular municipal election has been called to be held on the 25th day of August, 2020, and a 
runoff election to be held, if necessary, on the 6th day of October, 2020; and  

 

WHEREAS, Section 11-46-27 of the Alabama Code of 1975, as amended, provides, in part, that the 
municipal governing body, not less than 15 days before the holding of any municipal election, appoint 
from the qualified electors of the municipality, officers to hold the election as follows: where paper ballots 
are used, one returning officer for each ward and three inspectors and two clerks for each box at each 
voting place; and 

 

WHEREAS, given the ongoing COVID-19 Pandemic, securing officials to work the polls has become difficult, 
we are staffing the polling place with qualified officials as best we can;   

  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Montevallo, Alabama, that the 
election officers for said election shall be as follows: 

 

Orr Park Building (Districts 1, 2. 3, 4 & 5) 
14. Jacqueline Chappell, Chief Election Official District 2  
15. Kathlyn Lathion,,     District 2 
16. Bobbie Ross,      District 2 
17. Callie Mae Worthey,     District 2 
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18. Lillie Pierson,      District 4 
19. Brandelyn Nelson,     District 4 
20. Michelle Pawlik,     District 1 
21. OPEN 
22. OPEN 
23. OPEN 
24. OPEN 
25. OPEN 
26. OPEN  

 

Absentee – City Clerk 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that as compensation for their service, the Chief Election Official shall receive 
$200, and all other officials, with the exception of the Absentee Official, shall receive $100 for working 
on Election Day, and $25 for attending poll official training either in person or on-line.   

 

ADPOTED AND APPROVED THIS THE 10th DAY OF AUGUST, 2020.  

 

_________________________ 

Mayor 

 

ATTEST: 

 

____________________________ 
Clerk 

 
 
Library LED Project Grant -  
 
 Council Member Nix made a motion to authorize the submission of the library LED project 
grant, with the city agreeing to pay a 20% match up to $8,000. Council Member Herbert 
seconded.  ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.  
 

  
Citizen Participation: 
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Kenneth Dukes noted the Comp Plan recommends we develop small parks throughout our  
community. He asked if we had any plans yet to move forward with those.   
 
Mayor Cost noted several small parks we’ve developed, as well as Mahan Park which is in the  
works. 
 
Bobby Pierson thanked the Council again for paving Oak Street and asked them not to forget  
about his curb. He also said the nicely paved road is now being used as a speedway.  
 
Mayor Cost said we are investigating traffic calming measures for other streets. This may be  
something which could be applied to Oak Street, as well. 
 
He also mentioned parking along the Promenade next to the Tavern.  He said it is hazardous  
and needs to be reconsidered. 
 
Facebook Comments – Posted earlier.      
 
There being no further business before the Council, Council Member Nix made a motion to  
adjourn. Council Member Peterson seconded. ALL AYES . . . MEETING ADJOURNED at 7:40 p.m. 
 
  
Submitted by: 
 
 
Herman Lehman 
City Clerk 


